
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION I 
2100 RENAISSANCE BLVD. 

KING OF PRUSSIA, PA  19406-2713 
 
 

June 3, 2019 
 

Matt Norton 
Principal 
Decontamination Decommissioning 
  and Environmental Services, LLC 
4 Arrow Drive 
Woburn, Massachusetts 01801 
 
SUBJECT: STATUS OF NRC’S REVIEW OF DECONTAMINATION DECOMMISSIONING 

AND ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES’ CLEANUP PLAN FOR THE FORMER 
NEW HAVEN CLOCK FACTORY SITE IN NEW HAVEN, CONNECTICUT 

 
Dear Mr. Norton: 
 
This letter is to inform you that we have completed our review of your Cleanup Plan, Revision 2, 
dated March 23, 2019, [Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) 
Accession Number ML19123A196] for the former New Haven Clock Factory site in New Haven, 
Connecticut.  We noted that the Cleanup Plan was revised to include Buildings 1 and 8, reflect 
the current building owner, and your current business address.  We confirmed that no significant 
technical changes, such as dose modeling, the Derived Concentration Guideline Levels 
(DCGLs), screening methodology, and ALARA analysis were made to the plan.  The results of 
our review revealed that the DCGLs are sufficiently conservative and will be protective of public 
health and safety provided that you provide an adequate technical basis confirming that residual 
radioactivity will be surficial and not volumetric. 
 
We have informed the State of Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection 
(DEEP) of the results of our review.  Based on our review and the assumption that residual 
radioactivity will be surficial and not volumetric, the NRC has no further questions and expects 
that you will continue with your activities at the site. 
 
In addition, we noted that your Final Status Survey Plan (FSSP) is in Appendix B of your 
Cleanup Plan.  We request that you submit any changes made to your FSSP for NRC review 
prior to implementation. 
 
If you need any additional information or assistance, please contact Laurie A. Kauffman at 
(610) 337-5323.  Thank you for your cooperation. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/RA/ 
 
Raymond J. Powell, Chief 
Decommissioning, ISFSI, and Reactor 
  HP Branch 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 

 
Docket No. 15000020 

03038975 (former New Haven) 
 
cc: State of Connecticut
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